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Old Bournemouthians’ Association 

EGM Minutes

25th November 2010
1. Call to order

Neil Bichard called to order the Extraordinary General Meeting of the Old Bournemouthians’ Association Committee at 7:40pm on 25th November 2011 at the West Hants Tennis Club, Bournemouth. 

2. Register

Present:-

	Roger Ansell
	Mike Jones

	Derek Bichard
	Colin Legg

	Keith Bichard
	Michael Owen

	Neil Bichard
	David Sidwick

	Phil Brightwell
	Eric Sidwick

	Alan Carver
	Brian Tomlinson

	Cee Wah Chan
	Ian Underwood

	Jack Cutler
	John Underwood

	Ray Cutler
	David Viney

	Simon Hird
	Steve Viney

	Graham Jones
	


Apologies:-

	David Bryant
	Ian Mellor

	Ian Clark
	Ross Parker

	John Davis
	Mike Pomeroy

	James Gibson
	Amir Sadeh

	Tom Hollington
	Nathaniel Stock

	James Kidner
	Patrick Stokes

	John Knight
	Ashley Sweetland

	Malick Kudmani
	Grayson Taylor

	Dorian Lewis
	Denis Waters

	Dan Locke
	


3. Resolution
This Association needs a viable Committee – without that it cannot function and therefore becomes a dinner club or will be dissolved.
After the AGM held on 6th October, the Association was unable to elect a Committee. The Chairman and Treasurer put themselves forward for re-election and were duly elected, but the Secretary had asked to stand down and none present wished to put themselves forward the role. As such, we were unable to elect a viable committee and so elections to the other positions were abandoned and an EGM called.

 The make-up of the committee has remained largely static for a considerable amount of time. As such, it has naturally become less productive and is desperately in need of new blood to inject new ideas and purpose into the whole organisation. Over the last few years, events sponsored by the association have become fewer and fewer, be it due to a lack of support or events such as the Charity Golf day reaching the natural end of their life.

The EGM is an appeal for younger members of the association to get involved at any level to keep it going. Without feedback from its members, potential members or soon to be ex-pupils, it ceases to be a viable concern and so itself will reach the end of its natural life. In a time when people seem keen to build networks, whether social or professional, this association is an excellent starting point from which to build. Local businesses looking to build their turnover or make new contacts, pupils looking for career advice, friends looking to trace each other are just some of the benefits that members can provide each other.
4. Discussions
4.1. Relevance

The image of the OBA is seen by many as rather dated and irrelevant. This must be changed for survival. Ideas floated in the past on providing mentors for pupils looking for career guidance are still valid but need active participation from members, and a commitment to actually follow through offers of help with concrete action. Joint careers evenings are held with BSG and Talbot Heath, and some way of aiding at these events must be found.
Wider exposure of the fact that the OBA exists is needed as many are unaware of it’s existence, although this goes hand in hand with explaining what it is for and what it can do for it’s members. This still needs properly defining for 21st Century and the “mission statement” should be discussed at the next committee meeting. All are asked to give this some thought beforehand in order to progress this on the night.

The school presents cups for achievement (academic and sporting) throughout the year. The Centenary Cup presented by the OBA on Speech Day is perceived to have been a great success, but is hardly visible at other times during the year. The Association would in principle be open to sponsoring over cups, awards or anything else for pupils to increase awareness and the relevance of the OBA going forward. Presentation of these awards should be done by relatively recent leavers who have most in common with the pupils (e.g. Mr Stokes before he gets too old).
Action: 
Steve Viney and Dr Lewis to consider ways that the OBA could increase it’s visibility in the school through sports and academic sponsorship.
4.2. Dinner

The Annual Dinner continues to be very popular with members, with a pool of approximately 200 who attend one year or another and making up the 140-odd covers on the night. Promotion to non members needs to be improved and a less stuffy image projected. It should be re-iterated that this dinner is open to all OBs. 
The choice of speakers was questioned but it was pointed out that the pool of individuals known to the Dinner Secretary is small and the quality provided in recent years has been rather good. However, any ideas for future speakers would be gratefully received.

Action:
Mike Owen to liaise with David Sidwick on approaching James Balfour.  

Whilst David Sidwick is happy to continue as Dinner Secretary and organise the 2011 event supported by the Treasurer, he has appealed for somebody to be ready to organise subsequent events. Ian Underwood and Keith Bichard indicated that they were willing to do this and will assist David in 2011.

4.3. Magazine
Feedback provided prior to the EGM has indicated that the production of the magazine is seen as a vital part of the OB community and in whatever format, communication of the accomplishments, achievements, and various ups and downs in the lives of OBs must be maintained. Graham Jones again reiterated how difficult it is to obtain copy, and with Roy Lenton no longer trawling the pages of the Bournemouth Echo information is now much harder to unearth. Mike Jones stated that he was eager to help Graham in this task although felt he was not yet ready to take over the magazine editorship. Graham agreed to continue to edit the magazine with Mike’s help with a view that he take on the role in the future.

4.4. Website
Graham felt that some of the articles in the magazine may be slightly stale by the time they are published. While Ross Parker is doing an excellent job managing the website, he, like Graham, is rather short on fresh content. Ways should be found to allow members to self-post articles on the website which would in turn provide copy for the magazine. 

Action: 
Simon Hird to speak with Ross to investigate ways to make it easier for members to post articles on the OBA website. A ‘how to’ guide would also help.

4.5. Facebook Group
The Facebook group has over 310 members at present, but absolutely no traffic. The only thing it reports on are the fact that the Association needs a magazine editor, and is facing a crisis of governance or a forthcoming COMPO dinner. All rather dull. A rival group for BSG & BS has 2,845 members and far more traffic. Ways must be found to make this the focal point for OBs and for disseminating information about upcoming events and achievements by members. 

The idea of Year Group Champions was raised and a need to find individuals to co-ordinate these networks. Jack Cutler suggested using the OB Facebook group for this purpose and this was seen as a good idea. Also, Area Champions should also be sought – for example, to organise London area meets, specific university OB co-ordinators who can provide advice to those new to the area.

Action: 
Jack Cutler to be made an administrator for the OB Faceboook group to grow the concept of year group and area champions for the wider OB community.

All present were encouraged to post anything (non defamatory, relevant and interesting) or advertise OB related events on the OB Facebook group.
4.6. Membership
The need to increase the membership was discussed at length. There are many who are not members of the OBA but are still OBs. We are not reaching these people.

The Association was not approached to sponsor the Leavers Yearbook this year (this was done by the PTA) which meant that the increase in memberships from leavers declined markedly in 2010. It was proposed that the Association be proactive and offer to sponsor the 2011 Yearbook to increase visibility of the OBA. This should be discussed at the next committee meeting.
Sponsorship of a leavers dinner was also discussed, and although initially seen as a good idea the behaviour of attendees at previous events may mitigate against this. Responsibility for the behaviour of said attendees would sit with the organisers and this is not something the OBA would like to take on. This should also be discussed at the next committee meeting.
Another idea discussed was effectively a “leavers tax” by the OBA which would sign students up for 5 years. However, it was not seen as enforceable. An alternative would be to grant all leavers free membership for 5 years on departure in order to increase the database of names, addresses and contact details. The Association has sufficient funds to underwrite this and as such this should be taken to the committee at the next meeting as a proposal for adoption.

Lifetime memberships for £30 were also discussed, but the experience of granting 5 guinea lifetime memberships to some members in the 1950’s who keep turning up means that this idea is likely to be shelved! 
Graham Jones stated that he was happy to continue as Membership Secretary.
4.7. Sports Clubs

Sports clubs were one of the original reasons why the Association was set up, as an outlet for members of school teams to continue playing together once they had left school. It was pointed out that with the changes in funding for Higher Education the cost of a degree is increasing and many leavers are now looking seriously at apprenticeships or moving into the workplace direct from school rather than leaving the area to go to University. As such, the pool of potential players is likely to grow over the next few years, and as the OBA is the only official organisation under which OBs can play as old boys, it would be a shame to not to be able to support this going forward.

Alan Carver offered to become the contact point for any local clubs in any sport who want to seek support from the Association going forward. However, wherever possible these clubs should be established already and aim to be self financing.
Action: 
Steve Viney stated that there was a local football team that currently has 90% of players who are OB’s, and this club could form the basis of a new OB Football team. He will enquire if this is of interest to them.
5. Election of Officers

The following roles were elected on the night;

	Office
	Elected

	President
	Dorian Lewis

	Chairman
	Neil Bichard

	Vice Chairman
	

	Secretary
	John Underwood

	Treasurer
	Simon Hird

	Membership Secretary
	Graham Jones

	Newsletter Editor

 - shadow
	Graham Jones
Mike Jones

	New Media Editor

- Facebook development
	Ross Parker
Jack Cutler

	Dinner Secretary

 - shadows
	David Sidwick
Keith Bichard

Ian Underwood

	Sports

 - Cricket Secretary
	Alan Carver

Michael Owen

	Head Boy
	Harry Coath

	School Liaison
	Steve Viney

	Committee
	Philip Brightwell
Cee Wah Chan

Ray Cutler

John Davis

Amir Saheh

Eric Sidwick

Pat Stokes


No Vice-Chairman was elected on the night. David Sidwick has subsequently indicated that he is prepared to continue in this role if necessary.

Action:
Vote at next Committee meeting on whether David Sidwick should act as Vice-Chairman for 2010-11 pending the next AGM.

6. Chairman’s Vote of Thanks

The Chairman recorded a specific vote of thanks to all who had attended in order to save the Association.
7. Any Other Business

None

8. Future Dates

Date of committee meetings;
Wednesday 12th January 2011
19:30


Wednesday 16th March 2011
19:30


Wednesday 8th June 2011
19.30



Wednesday 7th September 2011
19.30

Date of 2010 AGM:
Wednesday 5th October 2011
19.30

Venues to be confirmed. Check with John Underwood on johnmunderwood@gmail.com 
            Adjournment

            Neil Bichard adjourned the meeting at 10:05
Minutes submitted by:
Simon Hird
Minutes approved by:
John Underwood
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